
 

 
 

NEWSLETTER 20/2019             
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
   
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  

Pukekohe Christian School 
 
82 Yates Road, RD2 Pukekohe, 2677 
PO Box 153, Pukekohe, 2340 
 
Tel  09 238 6449 
Fax 09 238 2581 
 

Email  admin@pcschool.co.nz 

In this issue: 

ü Important Dates for 

Term 4 

ü Prize giving 2019 

ü Lunch on line 

ü Green Group 

ü Walkathon 

ü Skool Loop App 

ü PCS Hall Fundraising 

ü Fulton Triathlon 2020 

ü Ads & Notices 

ü Verse for the week 

Dear Parents and Caregivers,   
 

Firstly, thank you for your amazing support with the Walkathon this week!  
The students were truly fantastic and we had totally underestimated their 
ability to walk ς some did 40 laps!  I have been astounded by the pledges 
that have been pouring in and will be able to give you an update on what we 
made as soon as possible.  Please do try to get the pledges into school before 
we close next week.   
 

I also want to thank you for your patience as we begin our construction work 
at school.  I realise how difficult this is making drop off and pick up time.  
Primary parents up to and including Year 6, can collect their children at 2.45 
for the last few remaining days of term to help ease the congestion.  If you 
are unable to arrive at the earlier time, the class teacher will be providing 
supervision until 3 pm in the usual way.   
 

This evening we have our annual Prize Giving event and I am looking forward 
to seeing you all there.  I am often asked if we have considered splitting the 
events into Primary and Secondary and this has been discussed many times 
over the years.  However, we really value our sense of community and love 
the opportunity for the students to share in the success of each other across 
the year levels.  The primary students can see and hear of the achievements 
of our top prize winners and listen to the head students whilst the secondary 
students gain just as much from listening to the singing of the younger 
students and celebrating their successes.  Last year we introduced a final 
school assembly for Years 1-10 where we have the opportunity to 
congratulate a wider range of students who have achieved in a number of 
ŀǊŜŀǎΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ ŀǿŀǊŘǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ȅŜŀǊ ƭŜǾŜƭǎ ŀƴŘ ¢ƻǇ 
Achievement in each subject for Years 7-10.  This will take place on 
Wednesday 4th December at 10.45 (weather permitting).  You are welcome 
to join us for this special assembly if you would like to celebrate with us.   
 

 

Term Dates 2019 

Term1:   22 Jan to 12 April 
Term 2:  29 April to 28 Jun 
Term 3:  22 July to 27 Sept 
Term 4:  14 Oct to 05 Dec 

 

Term Dates 2020 

Term1:   28 Jan to 9 April 
Term 2:  28 April to 26 Jun 
Term 3:  20 July to 25 Sept 
Term 4:  12 Oct to 10 Dec 
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Not every student can win an award unfortunately and this can be a time of disappointment for  
many.  If your child is not a recipient of an award, encourage him or her to focus on the areas of 
growth and improvement they have had across the year.  This might include making a great friend, 
improving in Maths, learning to manage homework, mastering a new sport or skill.  Remind them  
that what we ask of them is to try their best and to take pride in their achievements.  We have 
awesome students and I am proud of each and every one of them.   
 

Yours in Christ 
 
Clare Humber 
Principal 
 
 
 
 

1. IMPORTANT DATES FOR TERM 4, 2019 
25 
PCS Walkathon 

26 27 28 
Newsletter 20 
 

PCS Prizegiving at 
Indian Hall, Ward 
Street, 6pm start 

29 
Year 3 sleepover 
at PCS 
 
Year 10 
fundraiser 

2 December 
 

3 4 5 
Year 1-10 School 
reports home 
 

LAST DAY TERM 4 
School closes @ 

1:10pm 

6 

 

2. PRIZE GIVING 2019 
Prize Giving is tonight, at the Pukekohe Indian Association Hall, 57 Ward Street, Pukekohe, starting 
promptly at 6pm.  All parents and grandparents are encouraged to come along to celebrate with the 
school.  We look forward to seeing you there.  We ask that students arrive by 5:45pm so that they are 
seated in their classes for 6:00pm start.  Please ensure the students are in neat school uniform 
including black shoes.  We ask that students do not wear polar fleeces, jumpers or coats in their seats. 
 

3. LUNCH ON LINE ς EVERY FRIDAY 
Thank you for the wonderful response and the increased orders for Pita Pit.  Keep them coming so 
that we do not lose this supplier. 
 

For those of you who are thinking about joining up or are new to our school, you can register online at 
www.lunchonline.co.nz and follow 4 easy steps to get started.  Once you have done this, you can 
order online, the cut-off is 9:00am on the day of the order and the lunch will be delivered just before 
lunchtime at PCS.  Students will need to come to the office to collect their lunch. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.lunchonline.co.nz/


4. GREEN GROUP  
Yesterday the PCS environmental group (Green Group) spent the morning at an organic farm called 
Permakai near Waiuku.  Students learned about seed saving, composting and growing vegetables 
organically.  {ŜǾŜǊŀƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ŀ ǘƻƻƭ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ ŀƴ άŜȄǘǊŀŎǘƻǊǾŀǘƻǊέ ǘƻ Ǉǳƭƭ ƻǳǘ ǇǊƛǾŜǘ ǿŜŜŘ 
on the property (see photo).  The group then headed to the Pukekohe Cosmopolitan club to enjoy a 
pizza lunch and a game of ten pin bowling.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



5. PCS WALKATHON 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǎƻ ƳǳŎƘ ŦƻǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ²ŀƭƪŀǘƘƻƴΣ ά²ŀƭƪ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ IŀƭƭΦέ  ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ absolutely 

amazed so far by the donations received and the support by the wider community.   

 

We appreciate how busy this time of year is but we would ask that all pledge forms and donations be 

returned to school by 2nd December.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 


